
the Meetinghouse service 

she shared a letter from 

her father while Facetim-

ing with her parents while 

they were on vacation in 

Italy, and the kids re-

ceived some Polish 

candy! 

I think it is good for us 

as people of faith to hold 

those moments of con-

necting throughout the 

world close to us. Every 

World Communion Sun-

day I find myself also re-

flecting on my own trav-

els and encounters. The 

faces of children in Ghana 

and a walk to a waterfall 

with a new friend, a con-

versation with a woman in 

Togo and a man walking 

back from fishing utiliz-

ing my mostly forgotten 

years of French, my High 

School friend Sam Park 

from Korea and exchange 

student Henry Hui from 

China, all of these mo-

ments and faces, remind 

me of a community 

stretching far beyond the 

small table we gather  

 

      (Cont. on p.6) 

On October 4th, along 

with Christians through-

out the world, we will 

celebrate World Com-

munion Sunday. It is a 

day when we remember 

that Palm Schwenk-

felder Church is not just 

a local congregation, 

carrying out its own 

mission, but a part of 

Christ’s global commu-

nity, carrying out the 

mission of our Savior. 

On World Communion 

Sunday it is particularly 

appropriate to think 

about those whom we 

have encountered and 

known in distant lands 

that share with us in the 

body of Christ. 

As we prepare for this 

year’s World Commun-

ion, I was reminded of a 

few moments that we 

have been able to share, 

thanks to technology, in 

the worship life of this 

congregation. Last year 

on World Communion 

Sunday, during the Chil-

dren’s sermon we were 

able to make a phone 

call to folks from Palm 

who were in Germany 

and Poland on the 

Schwenkfelder Heritage 

Tour. While making that 

call across the Atlantic, 

the group shared with us 

two prayer concerns for 

members of their group 

who had become ill, and 

we prayed for them to-

gether. 

This summer we were 

delighted to have  

Claudia Skrocki from 

Poland doing a language 

immersion program. At 
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Y O U T H  N E W S 

Children’s church is under way! Ages 4 years thru 4th grade 
go upstairs for a lesson and snack after the children’s ser-
mon.  Adult leaders are needed, please consider helping 
out with this important ministry.  If you have questions you 
may see any one of the Board of Christian Education mem-
bers.  The list of members is posted next to the sign-up 
sheet.  Parents ~ If your child has allergies, please notify 
the leader of the day. 

 

Opening Devotions ~ A Year of Bible Birthdays 
We are excited this year to share the scrip-

tures of great Biblical leaders “the early 

years.”  Children will join in Bible verse repe-

titions and singing.  All children (Toddlers 

through 6th grade) should be dropped off 

every morning in the Adult SS classroom 

(next to the church office) before going to 

their classroom. 

October Youth  

Birthdays 

A Very Happy  

Birthday to… 
 

Michael Kennedy 10/06, 

Ethan Raab 10/15,  

Shawn Johnson 10/15,   

Kate Pence 10/27 
 

Please notify the church  

office if someone has been 

missed or if a date is  

incorrect. 

Ch i l d r e n ’ s  Ch u r ch  ~  

A  J o y f u l  N o i s e  

B i b l e  A p p  f o r  K i d s 

Current new stories:  Waters Part 
and Walls Fall (Entering the 

Promised Land), A Hairy Tale 
(Samson), A Voice in the Night 

(Samuel is called to God), Stones 
Slings and Giant Things (David 
and Goliath)  This is a great app 

for kids of all ages.  
Download it for a 

fun interactive way 
to read about God’s 

Holy Word. 

Y o u  V e r s i o n  H o l y  B i b l e  A p p 

 This is a wonderful app for daily Bible 
reading.  You can choose plans that focus 
on family, devotionals, youth, religious 
times of the year, reading partial Bible 
segments at a time, or a plan that helps you read the 
whole Bible so it doesn’t feel cumbersome.  It also 
includes some plans with music and some plans with 
videos.  It keeps you on track and gives you many 
choices so you can choose what’s right for you.  Cur-
rent New Plans:  Pray, God Is…, Finding Hope at 
Home, Fearless, Chosen, Ambition and Your Work, 
Deeper Into Scripture: 2 Thessalonians 

“Rejoice in the Lord Always; again I will 
say, rejoice!”  Philippians 4:4 

Throughout this new Sunday school 
year we are celebrating the joy we re-
ceive from God’s love and sharing that 
joy with others.  May God’s joy ring out 

in your heart! 
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UNITED 
S C H W E N K F E L D E R  

CHOIR 

The United Schwenkfelder Choir began rehearsing for its 87th season on Monday evening, 

September 14th at the Central Schwenkfelder Church in Worcester, PA.  This non-denominational 

choir, representing membership in over 30 churches from Montgomery and Bucks counties, will 

present a program of traditional and contemporary Christmas music at 2:30 p.m. and 7:30 p.m. on 

Sunday, December 6th. The choir is under the direction of Ed Bieler and is accompanied by pianists 

Jane Cocks and Suzanne Williams, organist Louise Gerdelmann, and a 17 piece instrumental  

ensemble. The Choir is always ready to welcome new members. Any individual who enjoys singing is 

welcome to participate and experience the harmonies and inspiration of Christian  

music. No auditions are required. Rehearsals are held in the Central Schwenkfelder 

Church, located on Valley Forge Road (Route 363), just north of 

Skippack Pike (Route 73) from 7:30-9:00 p.m. each Monday evening from 

September 14th until the concerts. 

For additional information, contact choir president Dennis Alderfer at (215) 393—9974. 

Celebration Food Drive 
Celebrate your giving by coming out or volunteering at our an-

nual Redner’s food drive in Red Hill on Saturday, October 

10th, from 9:00am to 1:00pm.  All donations go to Open Link to 

contribute to the Deacons’ Harvest Home collection.  If you 

would like to help, you may sign up in the Narthex. 

*Special need request for Peanut Butter to help supply school lunches. 

The Palm Country Day School 50th Anniversary will be held on  

October 17th from 10:00am to 2:00pm. 

Activities that will be included at little or no cost, are pony rides, face painting, arts and 

crafts, bake sale, basket raffle, and tours of our school will be available for past, present and 

future students and their families. Featured around our classrooms will be photographs (both 

black and white and color) of past students and teachers!  

Please come celebrate with us and celebrate our school! 

Meredith Reinhart, Director of Palm Country Day School  

[as well as past parent and student! :-) ] 

Pa lm Coun t r y  Day  S choo l 

5 0 t h  A n n i v e r s a r y ! 
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Chow-Chow for Sale! 
Get a pint.  Get a quart.  Get a pint AND a 

quart.  Get two pints and two quarts.  Get some 

for yourself.  Get some for friends.  Get some to 

take to parties.  Get some to bring along to bar-

beques.  Get some to give as gifts.  

Whatever you do, just get some! 

On sale now in the church office. 

Pints $5.00  —  Quarts $9.00 

Thank you to everyone who helped 

with this year’s new batch! 

Holiday Bazaar 
Date: Saturday, November 21st, 2015  

9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
 

It will be a fun-filled day of good food, good fellowship, and many crafters offering holiday 

shopping. The Ladies’ Aid will be selling their cookbooks, candies, jel-

lies, jams, and chow-chow.  New this year is homemade pickled cab-

bage.  Holiday baked goods, breakfast cakes, pies, and cookies are 

also needed for the baked goods table.  The cost to rent a table is 

$20.00. If you would like to rent a table, volunteer, or if you have 

any questions, please contact the church office at 215-679-5321. 

 You are invited to participate in the Palm Schwenkfelder Church Ladies’ Aid Holiday Bazaar on Satur-
day November 21

st
, 2015 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Doors will open at 7:30 a.m. to set-up, please have eve-

rything cleaned-up by 4:30 p.m. and not before 2:30 p.m. 
 There is a $20.00 fee for a 3x8 table, $2.00 additional fee if electricity is needed.  Please return the bot-
tom portion with your check payable to Palm Ladies’ Aid.  Send to Shirley Miller, 1275 Buck Road, Pennsburg, 
PA 18073, (215) 679-9191 by September 30th, 2015  to reserve your table. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 
       Sincerely, 
        Shirley Miller 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
 

Yes, I would like to be part of your Holiday Bazaar on November 21
st
, 2015. Please reserve ___ table(s) for me 

featuring _________________________________________________________, 
Yes/No (circle) for electric. 
Enclosed is a check for $_________ 
       Signature,  

      Harvest Home 
Sunday, October 11th 

 

Please help us celebrate 

Harvest Home on Sunday, October11th by 

bringing non-perishable food items. Food 

items may be brought to the church between 

September 6th and October 11th and placed 

in the donation center in the Narthex.  



 

 One of the more no-

table lay persons of The 

Schwenkfelder Church 

during the 20th century 

was Wayne C. Meschter.  

Upon his death in 1963, 

the Schwenkfeldian com-

mitted much space in me-

morializing his many ac-

complishments.  It is well 

to be reminded of his ac-

tive role in the life of our 

church as we continue to 

serve this church some 

50 years after Mr. 

Meschter’s death. 

The death of Wayne 

C. Meschter on January 

25, 1963, at his home in 

Glenside, terminated a 

long and full life, dedi-

cated in large measure to 

furthering the interests of 

the Schwenkfelder 

Church, as well as nu-

merous other religious 

and educational institu-

tions. Mr. Meschter was 

79 years of age when he 

passed away.  

While he had relin-

quished many of his posi-

tions in recent years, at 

the time of his death, Mr. 

Meschter served as Presi-

dent of the Board of Pub-

lication of the Schwenk-

felder Church, President 

of the Schwenkfelder Li-

brary Corporation, Secre-

tary of the Schwenkfelder 

Board of Charity, Treas-

urer of the Philadelphia 

Church, a Trustee of 

Perkiomen School and a 

member of the Board of 

Governors of the Society 

of the Schwenkfeldian 

Exiles. 

A native of Palm, Mr. 

Meschter took a position 

as a shipping clerk with 

American Preserve Com-

pany, Philadelphia, be-

coming sole owner and 

president of the firm in 

1916. He retired from the 

presidency in 1941. 

Mr. Meschter served as 

moderator of the General 

Conference of the 

Schwenkfelder Church 

from 1926 to May, 1958, 

and was active in de-

nominational organiza-

tions for many years. He 

attended Perkiomen 

School in 1902 and 

served on its board of 

trustees since his election 

by the general conference 

in 1926, remaining as a 

member of the board un-

til his death. He was pre-

sented with the Perki-

omen Key, the school's 

highest alumni award, in 

June 1939.  

During World War II, 

he served the federal 

government as a consult-

ant to the War Food Ad-

ministration, Department 

of Agriculture, and after 

the war was active in 

sending clothing and 

food to war victims in 

Silesia and in aiding 

other European refugees. 

His initial grant of 

Caspar’s Corner—A Distinguished Life of Service 

$100,000 to the 

Schwenkfelder Board of 

Publication in 1945 made 

possible the erection of 

the Schwenkfelder Li-

brary, adjacent to the 

Perkiomen School cam-

pus, to house historical 

records. The Schwenk-

felder Historical Library, 

founded in 1885, had 

been located in the Car-

negie Library since 1912. 

He also played a ma-

jor role in the printing of 

the two-volume Genea-

logical Record of the 

Schwenkfelder Families, 

by Dr. Samuel K. Brecht, 

and in the publication of 

the Corpus Schwenk-

feldianorum, which 

traces the history of the 

Schwenkfelders from the 

15th century. He was a 

former Sunday school 

superintendent at First 

Schwenkfelder Church, 

Philadelphia. Active in 

community life, he was a 

former president of the 

Abington Township 

School Board, and also a 

former president of the 

Abington Parent- 

Teachers Association.  

The honorary de-

gree of Doctor of Laws 

was conferred on him by 

Temple University on 

February 15, 1954. He 

was founder and first 

president of the Temple 

University School of  
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“He also 
played a major 

role in the 
printing of the 

two-volume 
Genealogical 
Record of the 

Schwenkfelder 
Families, by 

Dr. Samuel K. 
Brecht, and in 
the publication 
of the Corpus 

Schwenkfeldia
norum…”  

“...Wayne C. 
Meschter… 
(led) a long 
and full life, 
dedicated in 
large measure 
to furthering 
the interests of 
the 
Schwenkfelder 
Church…” 
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Caspar’s Corner (Cont.) Pas to r ’s  Pause  (Con t . ) 

Pastoral Relations Committee 
 

The Committee is committed to ensuring optimum communication between the  
congregation and Pastor Nick and to that end, encourages questions or  
comments.  Please feel free to contact any member of the committee:   

Jeff Stauffer, Dave Woodward, Gail Ferry, Lil Master, Ray Hausman,  
Doug Wallinger, Jean Ross, or David Luz.  The next meeting of the Pastoral  

Relations Committee will be held Sunday, November 8th, after the worship ser-
vice, and it will be held in the Contemporary Issues Classroom. 

Business Alumni Associa-

tion, and long noted for his 

generous support of the uni-

versity. He was a member of 

the Union League of Phila-

delphia; the Grocers and Im-

porters Exchange; the Penn-

sylvania German Society; 

and honorary member of 

Beta Gamma Sigma, Tem-

ple University Chapter. He 

was also a charter member 

of Manufacturers' Golf and 

Country Club, Oreland. 

Wayne Clemmer 

Meschter was born Decem-

ber 18, 1883, at Palm, the 

son of Charles Y. and 

Matilda (Clemmer) 

Meschter. Surviving was his 

wife, the former Leila C. 

Kriebel, whom he married 

October 16, 1912; four sons, 

W. Kyrel, and E. Everett, 

both of Glenside, and twins 

Spencer K., of North Wales, 

R.D., and Sherman C, of 

Philadelphia, and a daughter, 

Loretta, wife of John Os-

bourne, of Langhorne. Also 

surviving was a brother, 

Charles Meschter, of New 

York, N. Y., a sister, Mrs. 

Ida Swingle, also of New 

York, and 13 grandchildren. 

The Rev. Harvey K. Heeb-

ner, pastor of First Schwenk-

felder Church, Philadelphia, 

of which Mr. Meschter was 

a member, officiated at ser-

vices at Palm Schwenkfelder 

Church at 11 a.m. Tuesday, 

January 29. Interment was in 

the adjoining church ceme-

tery. There was no viewing, 

and in lieu of flowers, it was 

requested that memorial 

gifts be sent to the Schwenk-

felder Library, Pennsburg. 
 

Caspar’s Corner is provided monthly 

to The Schwenkfelder Church by the 

Schwenkfelder Library &  

Heritage Center 

“...after {WWII} 

(Wayne) was 

active in  

sending  

clothing and 

food to war  

victims in  

Silesia…” 

around in this particular congregation. We are a 

part of the body of Christ, and that gift of grace 

defines who we are and how we live together. 

 

On this World Communion Sunday, may we 

all gather once again around the table of Christ 

with our sisters and brothers in faith, to cele-

brate, embrace and enjoy the sacrament of our 

global community.  
 

 

But now that faith has come, we are no longer 

subject to a disciplinarian,  

for in Christ Jesus you are all children of God 

through faith.  

As many of you as were baptized into Christ 

have clothed yourselves with Christ.  

There is no longer Jew or Greek, there is no 

longer slave or free, 

 there is no longer male and female; for all of 

you are one in Christ Jesus. 

(Galatians 3:25-28) 
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S L H C  L E C T U R E  S E R I E S 

Brown Bag Lecture with Allen Viehmeyer 

   Not Only Flying Fish 

       Presented by Allen Viehmeyer  
  October 14, 2015 noon 

The impact of the migration experience on the Schwenkfelders is 

the focus of this lecture. Just how did life change for the Schwenk-

felders from the time they left Harpersdorf until 1760? How did their experiences in Herrnhut/

Berthelsdorf, on the transatlantic voyage, and in their encounters with various religious and political 

groups influence and shape their interactions among themselves and with other groups? 

Flowers and Bulletins 

There are several upcoming dates open for sponsorship of our 
Sunday flowers and bulletins. 

Dates available for flower sponsorship: 
November 22nd and 29th 

Openings for bulletin sponsorships: 

November 1st, 22nd, and 29th. 
The cost for flower sponsorship is $50, and the cost for bulletin sponsorship is $15.  

Please sign up on the chart in the hallway outside of the office.  Make checks payable to 
“Palm Schwenkfelder Church,” with the notation of “flowers” or “bulletins,” and place in 

the office lock box or offering plate prior to or on the date of your sponsorship. 

     Thanks for your support! 

M E M B E R  N E W S  
 

Sympathies to…    Congratulations to… 
 

The family of        Andrew and Emily (Ross) Stengle 
Donald Baumer      on their wedding August 1st 

World Communion Sunday 

Please join us on October 4th as we celebrate 
World Communion Sunday.  On the bread plates will also be gluten-free 

wafers for those with gluten sensitivity. 
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Miller Keystone 

Blood Drive 

 
Mark your calendars for the 
Miller Keystone Blood Drive 

sponsored by the  
Palm Mission Board on  

Saturday, November 21st, 
2015. The blood drive is from 
9:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  You can 
sign up on the mission board 
to hold a time convenient for 

your schedule.   
Walk-ins are also welcome.   
Thank you for your 

support. 

School of Christ 
Sunday, October 18th 

3:00 pm 
The School of Christ will take place on Sunday October 18th at Central 
Schwenkfelder Church from 3:00pm to 5:00pm prior to the General  

Conference meeting.  The title of this year’s program is: 
“How does the Holy Spirit lead you when Exiles 

(Schwenkfelders) meet immigrants”? 
Last year’s program helped us recognize where and how the Holy Spirit 
has been with us in our individual lives. This year we would like to talk 
about the Spirit’s leading regarding immigrants: those coming into our 

society as well as members of our society  
who leave to enter other societies. 

 
Caspar Schwenckfeld was concerned with the development of a personal Christian lifestyle  

motivated by the dynamic (today we might say “interactive”) indwelling of Christ.  Erkenntnis 
Christi is the phrase he used to describe a Christian’s growth toward spiritual maturity in the 

“School of Christ”. Although he identified the “School” as all of life for a believer, he developed 
small groups or “conventicles” to nurture believers through the sharing of their experiences.  We 
hope that, through small-group sharing on Sunday October 18th, you will be more aware of God’s  

presence, grow stronger in faith, and become more at ease in sharing with others. 

Back to Back Bay – 

2016 
 

The Mission Board is looking for Mem-

bers to form a Mission Team for the 

next Trip to Back Bay Mission in  

Biloxi, Mississippi. 
 

The trip is scheduled to run from  

July 30 through August 7, 2016. 
 

So whether you are a ‘Seasoned Veteran’, or have 

never been on a Mission Trip before; be on the lookout 

for further details, and consider joining what is sure to 

be another memorable, and moving, adventure in Service. 



Page 10 

  PALM LEAVES  

Address Changes/Updates 

As a service to our members, any address changes that come 
through the office will now be listed in the Palm Leaves.  If you 
have any information on members who may have moved, or if 
any of the addresses listed appear to be incorrect, please call 
the office to let us know.  Thank You. 

 Kerensa Dempsey   Gladys Frantz  Edmund and Grace Kuhns     
2410 Foxmeadow Circle  153 Ridgeview Estates P.O. Box 548 
Royersford, PA 19468-1574 Harleysville, PA 19438  Oaktree Court #314 
         Frederick, PA 19435 

Help Support  

the United  

Schwenkfelder Choir 
 

The United Schwenkfelder Choir is seeking 
your financial support in order to carry out its 

ministry of music.  If you wish to be a donor, 
please contact Beth Croll, Lee Schultz, Rev. 

Nick Pence, or Ed Bieler. 
 

The following giving options are available: 

 The Patron level requires a contribution 

 of $5 or more 

 The Contributor level requires a 

 contribution of $10 or more 

 The Sponsor level requires a 

 contribution of $25 or more 

 The Business Card level requires a 

 contribution of $35 or more, along with 
 your business card which will be slightly 

 reduced and reproduced in our concert 
 program. 
 

The deadline for all donations is 
Sunday, November 1st 

 
Don’t forget to support the choir with your  

attendance at this year’s performance.  Mark 
your calendar for the concerts which will be 
held Sunday, December 6th at 2:30p.m. and  

7:30 p.m. at the Central Schwenkfelder Church. 

     What’s the Buzz at  
Advanced Living  

Communities 
    

Hi, Church Family! 
 

It’s been too long since there was an up-date about 
ALC.  Two new Board members were voted in at the 
June meeting: Shaun Yu, representing the Lansdale 

community, and our own Eugene Dolloff, representing 
the Schwenkfelder Church. 

The Collaboration known as the NORTH PENN COM-
MONS  is under construction.  Once this is completed, 
the ALC, Peak Center, Manna, and the YMCA will be all 

under one roof. 
Line Street Housing is fulfilling their mission.  It’s for 
people who are without housing and working their 

way into becoming productive again. 
Our Home Care is a service ALC provides to residents 

in need.  This enables them to age in place. 
Derstine Run campus, Schwenckfeld Terrace, and 

Schwenckfeld Manor are all doing very well.  When 
there is a move out it takes about 2 weeks to reno-

vate.  There are waiting lists for all three areas. 
These are the high-lights.  If you have any questions, 

remember your representatives: Gene Dolloff, Shirley 
Miller, and former Board member Pastor Nick. 

 
Yours truly,  

Shirley  
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T h e  S o c i e t y  o f  t h e  D e s c e n d a n t s  

o f  t h e  S c h w e n k f e l d i a n  E x i l e s  
 

105 SEMINARY STREET 

PENNSBURG, PA  18073 

215-679-3103 

E-MAIL:  exile@schwenkfelder.com 

WEB:  schwenkfelderexilesociety.org 
 

ANNOUNCES ITS 

ANNUAL FALL MEETING 
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 25, 2015 

2:00 pm – Annual Fall Meeting &  

Election of Officers 
Meeting Room, 1st Floor 

Schwenkfelder Library & Heritage Center 

105 Seminary Street, Pennsburg, PA 

2:30 pm Walter Emerson Baum: Sellersville 

Artist of Schwenkfelder Ancestry  

Presented by Larry Grim, oldest grandchild of Wal-

ter Baum, a Perkasie Lawyer, past president of 

Bucks County Bar Association, past director of the 

Baum School of Art and James A. Michener Art Mu-

seum; assisted by Kathleen O’Dea, a fine arts con-

sultant who completed the course of study at the 

Barnes Foundation and did graduate studies in art 

at NYU, holding a BA from the College of New Jer-

sey and MA in Teaching from University of Pennsyl-

vania.  

PUBLIC INVITED / HANDICAP ACCESSIBLE / REFRESHMENTS FOLLOW 

The Ladies' Aid is 

holding an Election 

Day Bake Sale on  

November 3rd.   

Donations of baked 

goods are 

needed.  Smaller items such as cup-

cakes, muffins, smaller sized cakes and 

cookies are especially popular on  

Election Day.  Please bring donations to 

the church Monday 

evening after 7:00 

p.m. or on Tuesday 

morning.  Thank you! 

VOTE!. . .AND THEN EAT 

Laity Sunday 
November 8, 2015 

 

On Sunday, November 8th, 

we will hold Laity Sunday. Worship will be 

led by the lay people of Palm Schwenk-

felder Church. We celebrate the many gifts 

that have been bestowed upon the mem-

bers of this congregation and look forward 

to all joining in celebration of Christ’s con-

tinued call to ministry for each and every 

one of us. 

  
 
 

August, 2015   

              August  Year to Date 

Starting operating cash on hand(08/01/15) $ (1,816.56) $  29,325.78 
Operating Income Received    $33,579.12  $200,389.78 
Operating Expenses     $15,604.41  $213,557.41 
Ending operating cash on hand (08/31/15)  $16,158.15  $  16,158.15 

 

http://www.centralschwenkfelder.com/exile


RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

833 Gravel Pike 

P.O. Box 66 

Palm, PA  18070 

PALM SCHWENKFELDER CHURCH 

Administrator/Office Phone: 215-679-5321 

Fax: 215-679-2650 

E-mail: palmadministrator@comcast.net 

www.palmschwenkfelderchurch.com 

SAVE THE DATE! 

October 4th    — World Communion   

October 11th  — Harvest Home Worship Service 

October 12th  — United Choir Rehearsal at Palm 

October 17th  — Palm Country Day School 

    50th Anniversary Celebration 

October 18th  — School of Christ and Fall

    General Conference 

 

Dated  Material 

Please Do Not Delay 

Rev. Nicholas L. Pence, Pastor 
Rev. Ronald Krick, Pastor Emeritus 

Barbara Master, Youth Director 
Dan Ferry, Church Administrator 

Kevin Master, Sexton 
Ed Bieler, Director of Music 

Peg Jacob, Organist 


